Sample District Letter to Staff
District Letterhead

To all School District Staff:

In order to comply with federal reporting requirements, every school district in Colorado is required to report to the Colorado Department of Education employee data by race and ethnicity categories on an annual basis. The Colorado Department of Education does not report individually identifiable data to the federal government, but does report the total number of educational staff in various categories in each school. 

The federal government recently changed the reporting categories for race and ethnicity and all employees are being asked to update their information. With the new reporting categories, individuals can identify themselves by ethnic group (either Hispanic /Latino origin or not Hispanic /Latino origin) and by one or more racial groups (American Indian/Alaska Native, Asian, Black/African-American, Native Hawaiian/Other Pacific Islander, White). Starting with the 2010-11 school year, all districts in Colorado will report staff data to the Colorado Department of Education using the new categories.

To update your information, please complete the enclosed form and send it to your [SCHOOL PRINCIPAL] by [DATE].  The single race/ethnicity category that is currently on file has been provided for your convenience.  If we do not hear back from you, we will continue to report based on this data, or if necessary an observer will identify the categories for you.  

For more information about the racial/ethnic reporting categories, please contact [NAME] at [PHONE NUMBER].

Sincerely,

[NAME OF SUPERINTENDENT]

Superintendent of Schools

Enclosure:

